IGHTFIELD PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of Ightfield Parish Council held on 

30th September 2015 Calverhall Village Hall



Chair:


Cllr S Cummings

Councillors Present:
Cllr J Betteridge; Cllr Rushton; Cllr D Price; Cllr C Charmley
Clerk:


Mrs M Joyce



1. 
Welcome 
The Chair welcomed everyone present to the Meeting and opened proceedings at 7:00pm.  One member of the public was present.

2. 
Present, apologies or absent
Present as recorded above.  Apologies were received from Cllr Roberts and Cllr Heywood-Lonsdale. Unitary 

Cllr P Wynn was in attendance. 

3. 
Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests -  None

4. 
Disclosable Pecuniary Interest Dispensations - None
5.
Proposed memorial plaque – Consider questionnaire results/discuss/decide: 
The Chair reminded everyone present of the proposal received to erect a plaque in memory of two soldiers, Jan Kubiš and Josef  Gabčík, who took part in Operation Anthropoid in World War 2.  The request had been made on the basis that whilst the soldiers were stationed at Cholmondeley for training they had made friends with a local family and spent time visiting them in Ightfield.  

The Chair opened the discussion requesting feedback from the Clerk and Councillors, further to the decision taken at the last Meeting, to carry out further research,  investigate local opinion and if any permissions would be required if a plaque were to be added to the wall near the War Memorial. 
Cllr Betteridge confirmed that she had made contact with Cholmondeley where the two soldiers had been stationed during World War 2.  She confirmed that they, along with many others also stationed at Cholmondeley, are remembered on a memorial there.  A remembrance service is held periodically, with over 100 people having attended this year alone.  Councillors noted the inclusion of  the names of the two soldiers (and the other participants in Operation Anthropoid) at various locations internationally including the Orthodox Cathedral of Saints Cyril and Methodius  in Prague, a Memorial to Jan Kubiš at the Museum in Třebíč county at the Czech-Moravian Highlands, a plaque on the Municipal building in Kovarov to Josef Gabčík,  a Memorial to Gabčík and Kubiš in Nehvizdy, and a Special Operations Executive Training Memorial in Arisaig, Scotland in memory of all Czech and Slovak soldiers who trained there in 1941-1943 as SOE agents.  
The Clerk confirmed that the War Memorial Trust had confirmed that a stone, as per the proposal received from Mr Martin, would require permission.  However, a small plaque as per the Council’s alternative suggestion would not.  The Clerk further confirmed that the Conservation Department at Shropshire Council had been consulted.  Confirmation had been given a large stone (c4’x3’x2’) would require planning permission which she had been advised would be unlikely to be given due to its size and close proximity to the existing War Memorial on the basis of inappropriateness (too large for context and setting).  The Church confirmed that if permission was sought for a location near the Church the Diocese would be unlikely to grant permission on the basis that there is no Memorial in the Church itself.  Therefore, the location identified previously by Council Members, on the wall to the side of the Memorial as per the consultation, would appear to be the most suitable.  
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Councillors reviewed the returns and letters received. Cllr Rushton drew Councillors’ attention to the fact that many families in this country are still fighting to have their own family members remembered on memorials as a result in participating in conflicts from WW1 onwards.  The Councillors noted that several attendees at the evening presentation had mentioned that there had been no mention of the existence of other existing memorials, for example in Prague. Many respondents questioned the appropriateness for a memorial for soldiers who were not actually stationed or trained in Ightfield and have no connection with the locality other than a friendship (the strength of which was duly acknowledged) and also because many Memorials already exist to commemorate those who took part in  Operation Anthropoid.  Residents further expressed a wish to keep the Memorial as a reminder of the important local contribution made to the Wars.

The Clerk confirmed that 150 questionnaires were distributed in the Parish and 39 had been returned with a 15/24 split for/against equating to a 40/60 split opposing the proposal.  The Chair accordingly proposed a motion against approving a plaque on the basis of the objections. Councillors voted 4 against with 1 abstention.  Motion carried.  
Councillors discussed the impressive return on the questionnaire which included many comments and letters and agreed that this particular exercise in local engagement had been very worthwhile and more successful than previous attempts to obtain feedback on local issues, which was felt to be indicative of the strength of local feeling.  
Clerk to draft letter to Mr Martin to inform him of the community engagement exercise results and that unfortunately that the responses received did not support a memorial in the Parish.  Therefore, Councillors voted to support and reflect the majority view whilst acknowledging the hard work that Mr Martin has clearly put into his efforts to have these soldiers commemorated.  The worthiness of the cause is reflected by the existence of the other memorials around the world.
There being no other business, the Chair closed the meeting at 7:30pm thanking everyone for attending.  



